Kristin’s Class Newsletter

October 2, 2006Clara Barton Open School 763-533-1092 kristinlorna@comcast.net


Dear Families,

It’s already October!  Most of you have arranged a conference already for Thursday, Friday or a different day.  We’ll think about your child’s interests and strengths and set some goals for the school year.  If you haven’t made your conference date yet, or need to change, just let me know.
Three Bears


This week we’re reading Goldilocks and the Three Bears!  Goldilocks provides a great example of what can happen when you don’t have self control.  We’ll also use her story to practice apologies of action, an important logical consequence.

Mileage Club

The primary team is starting something new at recess.  We have measured a course around the playground.  Students will walk or run the course when they want to do “mileage club” at recess time.  Five laps is a mile- for each five miles students will get a shoe tag.  We’re going to keep track of the miles traveled during mileage club.  We’re hoping to give kids one more fun thing to do at recess, encourage exercise, and have a really neat measuring activity together.  We could use parent volunteers to help with mileage club at recess time.  You would help supervise the activity and mark cards after each lap.
Hydration


I’d like everyone to bring a water bottle to leave at school for a couple of reasons.  First, it’s getting really dry- we’ve had cracked and bloody lips already!  We are also doing Brain Gym, a series of exercises designed to get your brain and body “hooked up” and ready to learn. Brain Gym starts with water!  (The theory is that good hydration helps electrical impulses travel more efficiently from brain to body and back again.  Water conducts electricity, right?)  We’ll label the water bottles, keep them on the tables so kids can drink at will, and send them home on Fridays for washing.  
Buddies!


We have big buddies this year!  We’ll meet every other week with Kathy Scoggin’s class to do some older kid/ younger kid stuff.  Our first time is this Wednesday. 
Snacks!


We like to have a little, non-sugary snack before specialist class.  Crackers, string cheese, pretzels, goldfish, help us keep our energy up through specialist class and recess.  Think of us on your next trip to the grocery store! 
Thanks!  Kristin
